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Notes from the Chair 
Welcome to the August edition of the Parish Council's newsletter. 

So, this summer may not be going down in history as being one of the 
warmest ... or driest for that matter ... but, I hope you are all enjoying it 
nonetheless and have managed to get away if you wanted to or have 
enjoyed events such as the Regatta or Village Sports Days.  

With lots of organisations/groups  not running over the summer months 
and many contributors out of the Parish, this is a slightly smaller edition 
than normal and will be published online only. We will return to printed 
copies for our October edition. 

Since the last newsletter, we are delighted to have recruited a further 
councillor, Maria Di Gaetano, to our ranks. 7ÈÉÌÅ ×ÅȭÖÅ ÈÁÄ ÓÏÍÅ ÆÕÒÔÈÅÒ 
interest, we still have three vacancies so would love to hear from anyone 
who would like to get involved. 

Our long-standing footpath wardens, Jane Glover and Don Walton 
decided earlier in the year to hand over the baton after 20 plus years of 
service. The Council would like to formally thank for all their efforts 
during the years, which is greatly appreciated.  The good news is that 
Gary Baker has agreed to take over from them. Footpath Wardens report 
to the Parish and / or County Councils on the condition of paths, signage 
etc, on official Rights of Way, rather than roadside pavements, with the 
Parish. If you like to get involved too, please let us know. 

Enjoy the remainder of the summer! 
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Parish Council Updates 

Love Where You Live 

Calling all residents. If you care about where you live and wish to become 
more involved in improving your parish, why not come along and join in 
the discussions with the Environment Working Group (EWG). Meetings 
are held each month at the Reading Room High Street, with the next due 
Wednesday 30th August from 7.30pm. 

Unable to make this meeting? Future EWG meetings scheduled for 
Wednesday 27th September and Wednesday 1st November.  

Note: The November meeting will be joined by the HDC Executive 
Councillor responsible for Climate and Environment, Lara Davenport-
Ray. Further details to follow. 

Daintree Green bench destroyed  

The Parish Council were dismayed by the recent 
destruction of one of the benches that had placed 
on Daintree Green. More disappointingly, this 
bench had been kindly donated to the village.  

This matter has been reported to the police, but if 
anyone has information about the perpetrators 
of this wanton act of vandalism then we or the 
police would like to hear from you. 

The Council will discuss replacing the bench at 
our September meeting. 

Date for your diary  

4ÈÉÓ ÙÅÁÒȭÓ Food Bank Collection will be held on Sunday 8th October. 
Anyone wishing to help or get involved should contact Councillors 
Stephen Wright, Janice Flint or Anne Meredith. 
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Community Matters 
Beavers, Cubs and Scouts look forward to a 
new term of activities  by Tony Rogers, Group Scout 
Leader 

The new tem will begin week commencing 11th September and the 
leaders are currently planning an exciting programme of events starting 
with a sleep-over for our younger members over the weekend of 
2nd/3rd September. 

If you have a young person who is thinking of starting or continuing with 
their Duke of Edinburgh Award (minimum age 13½) then please 
consider Scouts as somewhere local to carry out your voluntary service.  
You do not have to be a member of The Scouts to volunteer.  Training 
will be given and there will be full supervision.  If anyone is interested, 
please get a parent to contact me for further information at gsl@1st-
Hemingfords-scouts.org.uk  

Hemingford s Regatta ɀ a date for your diary  

The Hemingfords Regatta AGM will be held at 8pm on Weds 4th October, 
upstairs at The Pavilion. Anyone interested in supporting the Regatta, 
either as a Regatta helper or a new committee member would be most 
welcome.  

Hemingford Grey Garden Society (HGGS) by Mike Henderson 

It's a strange time of year for the Society, in that it's busy in the garden, 
but the society has virtually shut down for the summer.  We completed 
the last of the monthly talks way back in April, when we also had our 
(very brief) AGM.  The speakers were excellent, and we hope to maintain 
that quality when we restart in September. We are to have our annual 
"ÏÓÔÏÎ 4ÅÁ 0ÁÒÔÙ ÉÎ 4ÈÅ -ÁÎÏÒ ×ÉÔÈ $ÉÁÎÁ "ÏÓÔÏÎȭÓ ËÉÎÄ ÐÅÒÍÉÓÓÉÏÎ ÉÎ 
late August where we can socialise and hopefully have a speaker 
too.  New members are always welcome; please ring me on 01480 
466101.  

mailto:gsl@1st-Hemingfords-scouts.org.uk
mailto:gsl@1st-Hemingfords-scouts.org.uk
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The Sports Academy, based at Hunts County Squash 
Club, took a group of junior squash players on an 
international tour to Ireland in August. 

The eight-player squad took on local juniors and adults 
from squash clubs across Ireland; including matches in Dublin, Galway, 
Thurles and Waterford.  

It was a great opportunity for the youngsters to play and develop their 
squash, as well as an opportunity to explore Ireland and try out local 
activities.  

This was the first international  tour the Sports Academy has ran since 
covid and there are already plans for making the next one bigger and 
better!  
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